VMVC AT NATIONAL AMPHIBIAN RALLY, COROWA 11-16/3/86
This event began for me on Wednesday 12th at 0900 hours when I left Packenham accompanied by my wife in my Ford 1-ton truck. The weather was ideal for traveling the 213 miles to Corowa, and with the hood down the weather saw to it that it did not need to be raised throughout the entire trip, and return. After a brief stop at Benalla for fuel and food, we reached Corowa at 1415 hours. We were grateful to meet Keith Gardiner and grandson, Jason, who piloted us to the venue. Newsletter details of this location were not very explicit; an oversight which could probably be remedied next year.

The Ball Park caravan Park is very well set out; clean facilities etc; plenty of shady trees set on the bank of the mighty Murray River. After settling into our accommodation (overnight caravan) we went to the camping area to find many of our own, and NSW members already in attendance.

Members continued to arrive until Saturday, so I was always able to visit camping area and renew an old friendship or form a new one and, of course, to admire Col Anderson’s Marmon-Herrington, complete with new camouflage paint job. Tim Vibert, to maintain his record, arrived with another new vehicle (to me, anyway) – a Daimler Dingo Scout Car.

The main day, Saturday saw a miniature swap meeting where goods and money changed hands. A street parade was held at 1100 hours where we all did a return circuit of the main street with a police escort. That night we attended a local hotel for tea and the presentation of awards for various feats.

After saying our goodbyes, we left on Sunday at 0930 and arrived in Packenham at 1500 hours after an uneventful trip. My thanks to Ian Ledwidge and Keith Hall for the ride in their vehicles (LARC and DUKW). I missed out on a ride in an amphibious Jeep because of the unexpected bath (on land) by a junior member of my family. Maybe next year.

Summing up, it was a terrific four days in a perfect venue and it was good to meet so many old and new friends; including one couple from New Zealand. To organizer, Tim Vibert, many thanks.

Vehicles attending:

VMVC – 3 Jeeps & 1 Jeep trailer, ford Amphibious Jeep, 2 Dodge ¾ -ton Weapons Carriers, ford 1-ton truck, Ford Blitz, Marmon-Herrington 4X4, Dingo Scout Car, Bedford Truck, Studebaker 6X6, LARC, 2 GMC DUKW’s, 2 Matchless Motor Cycles, Land Rover & L-R trailer, Leyland prime mover and trailer, paratroop cycle (plus moderns).

AMVCS  (NSW) – 2 Ford amphibious Jeeps, 2 Ferret Scout Cars, Ford 3-ton truck
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